one

Arrest:

One person arrested

Assessment:

The amount of explosives found is very large and if it was all used in one IED it would have resulted in a blast many times larger than the one targeting DynCorp. Security forces were once again been successful in foiling another major incident. However, chances are high that similar amounts of explosives may be in the city and ready to be used during the elections. Another point to note is that, if the perpetrator’s resources been more limited they would not risk transporting all the explosives in one truck, it appears that they are not short of assets.

The incident also shows insurgents increased confidence. One ton of explosive material is much easier to detect than smaller quantities. They are obviously accustomed to transporting assets around the country and feel that their chances of successfully transporting such high profile assets to be good despite the relative success of security forces, and local increases in security measures.

Advisory:

Analysis and indicators from many sources reveal that the weeks leading up to and following the elections promise to be eventful. Many agencies have opted to move staff out of the Country during this critical period. The move is prudent and other agencies are encouraged to reduce staff exposure. Those that remain in Kabul should have hibernation plans in place and implement them a few days before the election. Movement in the city should be limited until security improves. Military installations and high value targets should be avoided.
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